



# BBYC MEETING MINUTES



---

*Board meeting 3/14/22 7 PM\* VIA ZOOM*

---

## **In Attendance**

---

**Board Members**-Dana Sarno, Peter Toriello, Sean Walsh, Kristina Olimpio, Rich Puleo, Gino Olimpio, Michele Jones, Lindsay Hedenhag, Tim Hedenhag, John Ahmuty, Terese Woodcock, Michelle Ferry, Mark Kennedy, Rob Ekins (8pm arrival)

---

## **Absent**

---

None.

---

## **Opening Updates**

---

Roll Call- Lindsay (all present)

Reading of February 24th Minutes - waived

Motion: Dana

2nd: Tim

---

## **Finance-Michele Jones**

---

Capital Improvement: 3500.01

Fundraising: 107.36

Uniform: 0.02

Main: 28,050.47

Upcoming Expense:

PO Box to be paid tomorrow \$254.00

Registration T Shirts invoice should be coming, but will be covered by the donations.

Still missing 3 calendar raffle checks (1 was returned, 2 were not cashed)- we do not have any information on the winners.

Check for \$45 was sent to Steve Kearn for Rutgers Class last Thursday

Tim will need a check for \$200 for the Booking Fee for the Beefsteak

---

## **Wrestling- Rich/Rob**

---

Season is over. About 10 kids went to States.

1st Place- Gideon Gonzalez, Olivia Georges

2nd Place- Johnny Ahmuty, Rob Ekins, Mahdi (?)

4th Place- Aiden Ekins, Tyler Puleo

Great job on all accounts— zero issues with parents and/or coaches this season.

---

### **Football- Rich/Rob/Mark**

---

We NEED new equipment!

Will need 40 new helmets which should be absorbed by football budget, asking for an increase in the annual budget to cover the cost of helmets.

Motion: Rich

2nd: Dana

Coaches Meeting will be coming up. Still a few coaches that are not sure of whether or not they will return and if they do- how much of a commitment they will be able to make due to other obligations (R. Minogue, D. Bock, C. Walsh)

League has approved the following weight increases:

    Pee Wees have increased 3 pounds to 120 lbs.

    Juniors have increased 4 pounds to 148 lbs.

    Seniors have increased 5 pounds to 180 lbs.

League has also approved that they will be providing and scheduling athletic trainers for all games like they do with officials. Each individual town will be responsible to cover the cost of the trainer.

---

### **Cheer- Dana & Terese**

---

Coaches meeting will be happening soon.

Incoming Freshmen coaches have all completed their Rutgers course.

Waiting on available space options before scheduling any of the spring clinics

Field usage forms will be submitted this month.

---

### **Fields- John**

---

Cheer will definitely be able to use the Rec Center. Smith Field (behind the HS) may be available to them for August practices and for clinics.

Football will be able to use the practice field in August and if that isn't available they will use Hempstead. BBYC will follow the field usage of the HS team, so whatever field is available to the HS will also be available to us.

John and Tim are working on acquiring flood lights for the practice field.

Memorial will not be available for home games to us until the end of September/beginning of October. Sean will provide that info to the league and also request our Bye Week to be the weekend of Pride Day (9/24) or to at least have an away game that weekend.

---

### **Fundraising- Tim**

---

Beefsteak is scheduled for 5/21 at the Bloomingdale Fire House. A committee has been formed and will be meeting this Friday to plan and discuss.

A \$500 donation has been made to BBYC from Wheel of Dreams.

Thank you letters to be sent to all sponsors to date.

We will be having a personalized tumbler sale in partnerships with Noah Bella Designs (Jillian Battista). Small wine tumblers will be sold for \$16 (\$89/8 pack profit).

Large tumblers will be sold for \$25 (\$218/12 pack profit).

---

### **Snack Stand- Kristina**

---

Kristina has been in contact with a local mom to provide empanadas to be sold at our snack stand during home games. More details to follow.

Hood Cleaning is slated for April.

---

### **Apparel- Michele Ferry**

---

Registration TShirts are on order and should arrive in April.

---

### **Communications- Gino**

---

Registration form is ready to go!

Needs everyone to check the Board Member info page to make sure everything is accurate.

Deposit portion of the form needs to be changed to not collect a deposit for anyone who registers for Flag or Mascot. Uniform deposits are not necessary at that level.

---

### **General Topic/Miscellaneous**

---

Move General Meeting to 3/31 and combine it with a Board Meeting. This meeting will be held via Zoom.

No Board Meeting on April 19th (Spring Break)

We will have a combined General and Board Meeting on 4/28.

---

## **Public Comment**

---

Board only meeting.

Next General Meeting on 3/31

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm

Motion: Dana

2nd: Rob